Runyan Lake Point - Spring 2012 meeting notes

Neighbors:

Thank you to all who attended our Annual Spring Meeting. Several items were addressed and I thought it would be helpful to all to be aware of them.

The most spirited discussion revolved around the use of golf carts by minors on the point. There have already been several near incidents with the carts racing down our road and meeting up with another vehicle. It has been noted that some of the kids on these carts are standing on the rear deck without shoes and in their bathing suits. It was felt at the meeting that this presents a very dangerous situation, one in which one of our children could be seriously injured or worse. It was noted that unless the individuals were of driver's age and had a valid license they could be ticketed and the cart confiscated should they be observed by an enforcement officer. **So ----- parents please monitor this situation, these are your children, none of us want anything to occur or anyone to be injured.**

The stumps and the condition of the upper park was addressed and I was directed to remove the stumps and have the park cleaned. Stumps are now gone and the cleanup is scheduled.

I was also made aware of a deteriorating road condition down around the lower park where the drain is located. The hole appears to be sinking. I have been directed to remedy the situation. – Its now on my plate any recommendations would be appreciated.

A motion was made to increase the annual dues to cover the costs of park cleanup and other items done on an annual basis usually by our volunteers. The motion was tabled until the August meeting where it will again be discussed and acted upon.

I hope all have a great summer. Should there be any questions please contact me. Hugh 629-0068 6/15/12